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LHA will be the local secondary provider of choice.  We will equip all our learners with the knowledge, skills, values 
and behaviours to achieve their full potential in a safe, stimulating and supportive environment. Educating the 
future, Academy students will be proud to achieve a successful career path through transition into work or training 
in all walks of adult life.

Lostock Hall Academy Vision 2023-24

As we approach the end of this term, I find myself 
reflecting on the journey we’ve had together so far 
this year. It’s been a time filled with growth, learning, 
and dedication from each member of our school 
community. From Yr7 students having completed their 
first full term as a member of the LHA family, to Yr11 
completing their mock GCSEs.

Particular praise goes to all those students who 
have exhibited resilience and commitment to their 
studies, embracing challenges with open minds and 
unwavering determination. Their accomplishments, 
both academically and personally, have been nothing 
short of inspiring. From the smallest victories to the 
grandest achievements, each step forward has been a 
testament to their hard work and perseverance. Many 
of which can be seen throughout this newsletter. Well 
done!

I am also proud of the dedicated teachers and support 
staff who have been the guiding lights, fostering an 
environment where curiosity thrives, knowledge 
blooms, and dreams take flight. Together with parents/
carers, that unwavering support and passion for 
education has undoubtedly helped to shape the future 
of our students.

So as we prepare to finish this term and welcome the 
Christmas break, it’s important to acknowledge the 
significance of rest and rejuvenation. This time offers a 
precious opportunity for families and friends to come 
together, to share warmth and laughter, and to create 
cherished memories.

While we embrace this well-deserved break, let’s 
also remember the importance of kindness and 
compassion. As we enjoy our time with loved ones, 
let’s extend our thoughts and support to those who 
might need an extra dose of care and consideration 
during this festive season.

This holiday, I encourage each of you to take a moment 
to reflect on the blessings in your life and find ways, big 
or small, to spread joy and goodwill to others. Whether 
it’s reaching out to a neighbour in need, volunteering 
in the community, or simply offering a kind word, your 
actions can make a world of difference.

As we step away from the classrooms of Lostock 
Hall Academy and into the warmth of the holiday 
season, let’s carry with us the spirit of gratitude, the 
joy of accomplishment, and the eagerness to return 
recharged and ready for the adventures that lie ahead 
in the new year.

Wishing you all a joyful and restful Christmas filled with 
love, laughter and cherished moments.
Warm regards,
Mrs Gorman
Principal

Awards Assembly prize winners



Drop Everything And Read (D.E.A.R.) was launched on Friday 15th December. D.E.A.R is an hour taken each 
month where the Academy abandons its normal timetable, drops everything and luxuriates in the joys of 
reading. During D.E.A.R. teachers enthuse about their favourite books and authors, students sample books they 
wouldn’t normally select to read, and some classes dive deep into reading processes, such as what it means to 
read like a mathematician. 

Teachers are also continuing to build their subject libraries and are very grateful for the donations sent in 
by parents and trustees. If you have any books that you no longer want but you feel they would help with 
encouraging a child to read widely on a school subject, please send them into school. Students are rewarded 
with citizenship points when they make book donations. 

Message Wall - Mrs Manwearing BPEDROP EVERYTHING AND READ! 
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A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who supported our Scholastic Book Fair in November. The students 
thoroughly enjoyed visiting the Library and looking at the large selection of books. The fair raised £643 
which means that school receives 40% commission to spend on new books for the LHA Library.

Scholastic Book Fair

Find time to read over the break check out the E-Library online.
https://lostockhallacademy.eplatform.co/

Holiday Reading on E-Library 

Well done to our students from Year 10 who won the English Challenge Runshaw College, a round-
robin event that tested their knowledge across a range of different areas. 

Erica, Ethan, Neve and Sophie competed against several other schools to see who would come out top 
in terms of their knowledge of spelling, punctuation, grammar and word meanings. 

After a number of rounds of challenging competition, our students emerged victorious! 

English Challenge Runshaw College
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The LHA Music Department have again been very busy over the Festive period. On the 4th December, 
we attended the Lostock Hall Christmas Tree Lights Switch-on, supporting the local community.

The Brass Band & Choir also visited three local residential homes, performing for residents. These 
included Willowbrooke Care home on the 14th December, Lostock Lodge Residential home on the 15th 
December & Walton Care Home on 19th December.

On Thursday 21st December, we also visited the Coppice School in Bamber Bridge to perform to 
students there.

Finally, the annual Christmas Concert was held on Thursday 21st December with students performing 
to a packed audience. All enjoyed the evening with performances from the choir, soloists, brass band, 
soul band and rock bands along with festive refreshments and a raffle.

The year was rounded off with the brass band performing in the final assemblies on Friday 22nd 
December.

On behalf of the Music Department, have a safe and merry Christmas.

Mr Kenny & Mr Doyle 

Music Department
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We have been busy painting a range of plaster cast animals over the last few weeks, allowing students 
the time to develop their painting skills and express their styles in a unique way.

The Y7 students have thoroughly enjoyed themselves.

Art Club
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Christmas Food Hub Appeal
Our DofE Bronze students visited the New Day Church Food Hub in Lostock Hall to do 2 drop-offs. We 
are grateful to all the students and their families who have supported our appeal, and we were happy 
to see that the Food Hub was very appreciative of all the items we brought. The many volunteers and 
members welcomed us warmly, and Jen took the time to give the students a tour of the hub. It was an 
interesting experience for all of us to learn more about the important work that they do there for our 
community.

If you or someone you know requires assistance due to financial circumstances and live in the ‘PR5 
5’ postcode area information can be found here https://newdaychurch.uk/serving.../new-day-church-
food-hub

Mission Christmas Toy Appeal 
A big thank you to everyone who generously donated gifts for Cash for Kids Lancashire. Your 
contributions have brought a touch of magic to someone’s Christmas. Additionally, two lucky students 
from Year 7 were selected to make the delivery on behalf of the Academy.

FOLLOW US FOR
LATEST UPDATES

@lostockacademy
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It was an early start for our Year 10 Food Preparation and Nutrition students on Friday 24th November. 
Leaving Lostock Hall at 6am, heading south to the NEC near Birmingham, where we visited the  
BBC Good Food Show. 

Upon our arrival, we were treated to a cooking demonstration by the one and only James Martin. He 
produced three fantastic dishes and gave us lots of innovative ideas for our own cooking. Following 
the demonstration, we then had time to visit the many exhibitors from all over the world. We finished 
the day with a knife skills class, where we were able to practise and perfect skills we have learnt in the 
classroom. 

The day was thoroughly enjoyable and a great success, with all our students representing the Academy 
in a very positive manner. Well done Year 10 – you did yourselves proud.

Year 10 Visit to the BBC Good Food Show

COMMITMENTCOMMITMENT



This term we welcomed a new group of Year 7 students to our after-school cooking club. Scones, 
pizza wheels, cupcakes and reindeer shortbread were on the menu, with students demonstrating their 
creative skills in every session. Students had a great time and produced some excellent dishes. We look 
forward to welcoming a new group of students in the New Year.

Year 7 Cooking Club



All the photographers arrived at the session, full of 
Christmas spirit and enthusiasm. Once some suitable 
music was playing, they got down to work and helped to 
produce some great Christmas images. They   have also 
enjoyed experimenting with themed still life’s, photo-
shoots and learning how to work the lighting equipment 
this term, well done all.

Photography Club

The art department are busy next term 
with the props and scenery also - if you 
can take a photo of the stage backdrop!!

Peter Pan Scenery Club

COMMITMENTCOMMITMENT



Since gaining our second Eco Schools Green Flag Award in July 2023,  Eco Schools at LHA has continued 
in its quest to make our school a more sustainable place.
 
This term we have planted more than 1000 spring flowering bulbs to brighten up the school environment 
and more importantly, to provide food for early pollinators, as there is little out there for them in early 
Spring. The bulbs were planted by an eager group of Year 7 and 8s who gave up their lunchtimes 
to complete the mammoth bulb planting task. All students involved gained Citizenship Achievement 
Points towards the CAP.

We hope to share a picture of the bulbs in full flower in a later newsletter.

We are in the process of consulting on admissions arrangements for students applying for places for the 
academic year beginning September 2025. The consultation will run for 6 weeks from 20th November 2023 until 
8th January 2024.

Details can be found on our website https://www.lostockhallacademy.org/information/admissions

Admissions Consultation

Bulb Planting 

TEAMWORKTEAMWORK
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We have been very busy this term, working with our local primary school pupils. Year 4 and Year 5 
pupils from Lostock Hall Community Primary School and Brindle Gregson Lane Primary School 
have taken part in Spanish, Science and Music lessons, giving them the opportunity to use our subject 
specific resources and to work with our specialist staff in these curriculum areas.

It has been a very rewarding experience working with our local primary schools and seeing their pupils 
thrive in the secondary school environment

We look forward to welcoming more local primary schools pupils to join us in the New Year, with even 
more opportunities to support their learning, here at Lostock Hall Academy.

Primary Transition Autumn Term 2023

Congratulations to these students who have been chosen as Historians of the term. They consistently 
produce high-quality history work, involve themselves in class discussions and have a fantastic attitude 
towards their learning. Well done!

Year 7 Historians of the term
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To mark the start of Interfaith week Yr8, the Yr10 GCSE RE group and a selection of other students 
took part in a workshop led by the Faith and Belief forum which is an interfaith charity that encourages 
conversations between members of different faith groups and exploring their lived experiences.  It was 
interesting to hear how our speakers felt about the importance of speaking and listening respectfully 
to others in order to encourage understanding in our society as well as gave insights into their own 
favourite parts (and least!) parts of festivals. Students behaved well, took part and contributed ideas 
and questions to the workshop. 

During the rest of the week there were other activities based on interfaith ideas of celebrating diversity, 
sharing ideas and learning from each other. Students created some wonderful poster designs.

BPE - Interfaith Week

CITIZENSHIPCITIZENSHIP

RESPECTRESPECT



Message Wall - Mrs Manwearing BPEEncanto Family Tree Activity with Brindle Gregson Lane Primary
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The LHA community joyfully embraced the festive season during the Christmas lunch day, donning 
a delightful assortment of holiday-themed sweaters and headgear. The catering team from Aspdens 
contributed to the festive atmosphere by serving a classic turkey lunch with trimmings, accompanied 
by a baked treat for more than 500 students and staff.

Members of the Senior Leadership Team (SLT) visited tutor groups, awarding prizes for the most 
“festive” team and the best design. However, it’s evident that collectively, everyone looked splendid in 
their holiday attire.

Christmas Jumper and Lunch Day

TEAMWORKTEAMWORK











Since joining Lostock Hall Academy, I have enjoyed a wide 
range of subjects! I really like Spanish because of the 
teacher, the class and the learning that we do. Mrs Moors 
is a brilliant form tutor because she is nice and kind to 
everyone and helps students who need it. She can get strict 
but only when required! At lunchtime on a Tuesday, I go to 
art club in A1 with Miss Murray. In art club with have done 
lots of amazing things. A few weeks ago, we decorated the 
Christmas tree. Also, I do photography club after school 
on a Tuesday. I have made around four new friends and I 
have kept two from primary school which is great.

Darsie, 7C

My start at Lostock Hall Academy has been excellent. I 
have made new friends in all year groups which is great.  
My favourite subject is PE - I love the astro-turf pitches and 
the sports hall. I have done football, cross-country and 
badminton. At the start of the year, I had no clue where to 
go but with the help of staff I now know how to get around 
the school and I can’t wait for the future at Lostock Hall 
academy. 

Arunvir, 7S

On the first day of moving to Lostock Hall Academy, I was 
not that nervous, I was more excited. When it came round, 
and I was sitting in my classroom I wondered if my school 
year would have been good and if I would like my teachers. 
My first lesson was drama, and it went well. A couple of 
weeks later Star Wars club started. I immediately joined 
and met more people who are now in my big friendship 
group. I really like my teachers - overall, I have really 
enjoyed start to life at LHA and it’s an experience I will 
never forget. 

Harry, 7L

Hi, my name is Katie, and I will be telling you about why 
you should come to this life-changing school. Ok, now 
when I say life- changing, I really mean it. So, buckle up 
and get ready for a galaxy full of endless possibility. You 
ready? Let’s go! Now, I know what you are thinking, these 
teachers are the BEST. Take my history teacher or my form 
tutor for example they are the best at making things funny, 
or take my maths teachers - they are great at explaining 
things like hard equations. My Spanish teacher even gives 
out chocolate bars - sign me in! 

	 Katie, 7K

So far, my experience at LHA has been great. Before I 
started here, I was nervous as to how I would find it, but 
now my friends and I have settled in nicely. I am glad that 
I chose to come, as my time here so far has been very 
good. The teachers and staff around the school have been 
very welcoming and kind to all the Year seven students. I 
have made lots of new friends within my first term at the 
academy too. I’ve particularly enjoyed English lessons with 
Miss Hatch, History lessons with Mr. Foster and Art with 
Mrs. Ellison. Also, I like history with Mr. Jolly as his ties are 
very funny! At LHA, there is a wide range of extra-curricular 
activities. On Tuesdays after school, I do photography. I 
am also aware that my friends go to a lot of clubs, as there 
are many to choose from.

Kayla, 7T

So far, my experience has been amazing. The Lostock 
Hall academy staff are extremely welcoming, the work is 
enough to challenge and teach me and I have truly felt like 
a member of the school. My English teacher who is great 
allows reading time and often lets us do fun activities. I 
love many of the lessons these include; Maths, Science, 
History, Geography, PE, Art and Design, Music, and English. 
There are many other fantastic lessons and fascinating 

Student Voice at the Academy -‘Our first term’ – Year 7 students

Year 7 School Council representatives came together for their first formal meeting of the school year in November. 
They discussed their transition to secondary education and have put forward a number of new ideas about how 
we can further improve our school community. One of these ideas that is currently being considered is the 
introduction of a new breakfast club – this is currently being considered and if feasible, further consultation will 
be held with students and parents/carers. A selection of the Year 7 students also put themselves forward to 
write up a summary of their first term experiences at the Academy.

INTEGRITYINTEGRITY



subjects to wrap your knowledge hungry mind around! 
Overall, Lostock Hall Academy is a place to be enjoyed and 
relished in our lives and I hope one day you too will join 
the LHA family. 

Nathan, 7H

My first term at Lostock Hall Academy has been one of 
the best times of my life; all the teachers were kind and 
helpful. The lunch staff too. Some of my favourite lessons 
have been English and History - the teachers really try their 
best to help us students at the Academy - explaining things 
really well. At the start of school, I felt nervous - but slowly 
I started to meet new people doing so, feeling better about 
myself and now I have a new friendship group. I’ve also 
joined a few clubs: Monday games club, Tuesday chess 
club, Wednesday Pokémon club, Thursday Star Wars club, 
Friday reading club.

George, 7C

Looking back on my first encounter with LHA, I am delighted 
that I have had a positive start to year, I have made great 
progress in my subjects, I especially love Music with Mr. 
Kenny! I have also made great friends here at LHA, they 
have given me great support throughout my first couple 
of terms here. One of my favourite things about LHA is 
the creativity that it offers to the students, it helps them to 
have a wider variety of choice so that they can find what 
they have a passion for. Like craft club or football club - 
two totally different types of clubs that inspire two totally 
different types of people! I also loved when I got the part 
in the school play! I was absolutely flabbergasted! Yet I 
was so proud of myself. And I am really looking forward to 
performing in front of an audience!

Lily, 7S

Since coming to Lostock Hall Academy I have made 
new friends, found the best teachers in the school, and 
attended great lessons. I love science, it is so fun. I love all 
the practical lessons we do. Mr. Barnard’s English class is 
always really interesting. I have great friends, they are all 
so kind and they have really helped with my start to school 
life. I really enjoy all the clubs that are on offer I do drama, 
photography club and cooking club. I have really loved the 
start to LHA!

Bobby, 7L

I found my first term at Lostock Hall academy to be 
very exciting. The teachers are all really helpful, and the 
students are definitely very kind. The canteen food is 
incredibly good. I have also enjoyed making new friends. 
The curriculum is amazing and offers a wide variety of 
different subjects. I love the fact that they have lessons 
on carousels so you can experience all of them.  Teachers 
offer a lot of support when taking exams and in lessons!

Chloe, 7S

My start at Lostock Hall Academy has been positive, a few 
ups and downs but I have made a good few friends who 
I hadn’t known before I started, which I am really happy 
with. I have taken my time but always made friends and in 
my form, we have organised a secret Santa! I have enjoyed 
the transition from primary to secondary school - I really 
enjoy Drama, History and PE lessons. I have had a great 
start to secondary school life!

Jayden, 7K
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Forest School
Throughout this half term, a select group of Year 7 students participated in Forest School. Each week, 
they honed their teamwork, communication, and resilience skills. The students engaged in various 
activities such as cooking, building, and relaxing in hammocks during the sessions. The entire group 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience.



It has been a very busy first term in terms of clubs and fixtures for students at the Academy. The 
football teams have all performed well in the South Ribble leagues with each year group currently 
sitting in either first or second place in their respective leagues. Moving forward all teams have 
therefore qualified for the league play-off finals and also look forward to competing in the South 
Ribble cup competitions.

The Year 9, 10 and 11 boys’ teams are also progressing well in the Lancashire Cup as are the U-14 
(Year 8 & 9) girls’ team. Netball teams have also performed well with a number of wins across the 
different age groups already with leagues recommencing in the new year. The focus will soon turn 
to indoor athletics as we aim to continue our recent successes in both the District competitions and 
Lancashire finals.

Athletes from the Academy also performed superbly at the South Ribble cross country championships 
with two individual silver medals and the U-14 girls’ team winning gold in the team competition. 
Badminton club runs throughout the year and is every popular and has helped bring more success 
with the U-16 girls’ team recently winning the South Ribble team competition. Roll on 2024 which will 
hopefully bring us more individual and team victories as sport continues to play a really important 
part of life at the Academy.

Mr Sloan and the PE Department 

Term 1 PE and School Sport Review

Well done to the U-14 Girls football team who travelled to Colne and won their Lancashire Cup tie 
6-2 against FisherMore. Superb effort by all of the players - special mention to Ava who scored a hat 
trick! 

Term 1 PE and School Sport Review

TEAMWORKTEAMWORK



Well done to Oliver from Year 9 who continues to play at a high level for Preston 
North End. He currently turns out for the club for the U-14 and U-15 sides, 
playing in the centre half position (defensive kingpin!). Highlight of the season 
so far was an away fixture at local rivals Blackpool in which Oliver received 
really positive plaudits from everyone present. He also continues to represent 
a successful Year 9 school team, alongside both the District of South Ribble 
and more recently the Lancashire Schools representative side. 

PNE Player Profile

South Ribble Cross-country
The Academy  finished in 3rd place overall (boy/girls race scores from all of the different age categories 
combined) which is an excellent reflection on the students. 

Performance of the day goes to the Year 8/9 girls who have finished as South Ribble champions in the 
U-14 team competition. Gold medals will be presented at the Christmas celebration assembly.

TEAMWORKTEAMWORK
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Our year 7 Girls Football team visited the National Football Museum in Manchester for a fun football 
filled day as part of our Christmas rewards trip. It was a great opportunity for our students to learn 
more about the history of Football in England, take part in interactive activities and explore the women’s 
game including its development over the years”.

National Football Museum



Join the school lottery

Thank you to all our supporters
who have raised £10700.40 so far!

It's £1 a week and one of our supporters
wins a cash prize every week. 
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https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/lostock-hall-academy

♥

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/lostock-hall-academy

EXCELLENT ATTENDANCE  Well done to you all!

The following students have won a tub of sweets for
100% attendance this half term

7L - Max Bargh
8T - Sienna Parmar
9L - Lukasz Zietal

10T - Holly Trumper
11K - Isobel Barker





You’ll have more energy  
to keep up with the kids

Make 2024 the year you quit
Search ‘SMOKEFREE’

STOP SMOKING 
AND Good 

Things HAPPEN






